
1

Naracoorte High School
Newsletter

From the Principal ...

SPONSORED BY NARACOORTE ROTARY CLUB

Phone: 8762 1333   Fax: 8762 3452    Email: dl.0786.info@schools.sa.edu.au    www.narahs.sa.edu.au

Please email all newsletter items to:
dl.0786.info@schools.sa.edu.au

SCHOOL DIARY DATES

	 T E R M  1

M a r c h
4 t h	 G o v e r n i n g  C o u n c i l
	 A G M  -  6 . 3 0 p m
5 t h 	 S P O RT S  D AY
9 t h 	 A D E L A I D E  C U P
	 P U B L I C  H O L I D AY
1 0 t h- 1 3 t h 	P E  S u r f  C a m p
1 3 t h	 S t a b l e f o r d  G o l f
1 8 t h	 I n t e r s c h o o l  A t h l e t i c s
	 -  M o u n t  G a m b i e r
2 3 r d	 N H S  N a t i o n a l  D a y  o f
	 A c t i o n A g a i n s t  B u l l y i n g
2 5 t h	 S T U D E N T F R E E  D AY
2 7 t h 	 H a r m o n y  D a y

A p r i l
7 t h	 A d e l a i d e  A t h l e t i c s
9 t h 	 E n d  o f  Te r m  1 -  		
	 2 . 3 0 p m  d i s m i s s a l
1 0 t h 	 G O O D  F R I D AY
1 3 t h	 E A S T E R  M O N D AY
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I would like to start the second newsletter for 2020 with a thank you to all 
the parents of  Year 9, 10 and 11 students for their support as we added an 
additional Transition Day for all students in Years 8 and 12. The two days 
have allowed us to put in place structures to support both year groups with 
this very  important juncture of  their schooling life and would not have been 
possible without your support, thank you.

A school is a complex organisation in which I always ask parents to contact us 
when they have concerns or to discuss any myriad of  subjects. We will always 
endeavour to resolve parental or community questions promptly. However, to 
avoid unnecessary delays I would like to highlight the relevant people who 
should be contacted to expedite any queries. Please also ensure your contact 
details are up to date: 

For year level matters: 
Years 8 - 10 – Assistant Principal Jeanette Terry 
Years 11-12, Senior School/VET/SACE – Assistant Principal Hillary Trotter 
ILC Manager -Tammy Cane 

Faculty Coordinators: 
Sarah Edwards - Maths/Science/Agriculture 
Nicola Chant - English/Humanities and Social Sciences/LOTE 
Kari Thomas– Tech/Arts/ IT/ Health/PE 
Lisa Riley - Student Engagement and Wellbeing

As our wonderful graduates of  2019 venture forth into their forever after, 
I would like to take some time to reflect on their results as well as to thank 
the dedicated teachers at our wonderful school. 2019 saw us return again to a 
100% SACE completion rate since 2016. A magnificent result which reinforces 
our school adage “Every student. All of  the time. Without Exception.” 

              HATS

ALL STUDENTS must wear 
hats when outdoors when the 

UV Index is above 3.
NHS hats are available for $9.00 

from the Front Office.
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To make this wonderful SACE completing result a reality, the students of 2019 attempted 224 subjects 
of which 223 attempts equated to a successful completion grade. The below table showcases the grade 
distribution.

Grade	 A+	 A	 A-	 B+	 B	 B-	 C+	 C	 C-
Total		  3	 15	 23	 29	 22	 27	 31	 59	 14
% total	 1.3%	 6.7%	 10.3%	 12.9%	 9.8%	 12.1%	 13.8%	 26.3%	 6.3%

2019 also saw us increasing the opportunities for students to obtain their SACE, using flexible options. In 
2019, 13 students completed one or more VET units of competency, contributing towards a School Based 
Apprenticeship or Traineeship. This is a huge increase when compared to 5 students in 2018.

Student progress at Naracoorte High School is constantly assessed against the Australian or SACE 
Curriculum. Assessment is related to each child’s ability and specific areas that have been covered in 
teaching. Reporting against the established criteria, or performance standards, identifies areas of concern and 
enables strategies to be put in place to help students improve. 

Reporting involves communication between the teacher, the student and the parent about progress, strengths 
and areas for improvement.

In 2020 Naracoorte High School will move toward increasing the number of Parent Teacher Student 
Conferences and removing teacher comments on reports. This process will allow us to build a strong 
partnership between parents and teachers in order to help each student reach their full potential. We will be 
providing four formal grade reporting cycles and four interim (mid-term) reporting cycles.  

Report Type:
Progress Reports (Grade)	 End of Term 1 and 3
Semester Reports (Grade)	 End of Term 2 and 4
Interim Reports (Stoplight)	Mid-Term 1, 2, 3 and 4

Each Progress and Semester reporting cycle will include Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences to enable a 
conversation about the student’s learning and progress.
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Could I ask parents not to park on the right-hand side of the driveway. Please keep to the left side to enable 
safe access for school buses to manoeuvre to pick-up and drop-off zones. Please observe the “One Way” 
traffic conditions when entering or leaving the school. 

I remind parents of the Governing Council AGM on Wednesday 4th March, beginning at 6.30 pm. Parent 
participation is a vital element in every school, providing policy development and supporting the liaison 
between parents and the school. I encourage parents to consider nominating or to show support for the school 
by attending the AGM. 

Regards,
John Harris, Principal

NARACOORTE HIGH SCHOOL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
TO BE HELD IN THE NHS LIBRARY

ON  WEDNESDAY 4TH MARCH AT 6.30 PM
ALL PARENTS ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO ATTEND
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NOMINATION FOR GOVERNING COUNCIL 2020

I_______________________________________________________________ (full name)

of_____________________________________________________________________ (address)

Nominate
________________________________________________________________ (full name)

of______________________________________________________________________(address)

to be elected as a member of Naracoorte High School Governing Council.

I________________________________________________________________(full name)

of______________________________________________________________________(address)
accept the nomination and hereby declare that:
•	 I have not been declared bankrupt and do not receive a benefit of a law for the relief of insolvent debtors
•	 I have not been convicted of any offence of dishonesty, or of a sexual nature involving a minor, or of violence 

against a person
•	 I understand that should I be declared bankrupt, receive a benefit of law for the relief of insolvent debtors or 

be convicted of any of the offences listed my membership of Naracoorte High School Governing Council will 
cease.

Signed_______________________________________  Date ____________________

PO Box 771
Naracoorte SA 5271

Ph: 87621333
Fax: 87623452

Email: dl.0786.info@schools.sa.edu.au
Web: www.narahs.sa.edu.au

FINANCE NEWS
MATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGE (M&SC) 2020

This year’s charge is $480.00 which includes a student ID card. The ID card will be processed by the 
school photographer, taken on the 11th February 2020 and will be issued to students when received.

Thank you to everyone who has finalised their accounts or taken advantage of the instalment plan offer 
Payments for your invoices can be made by instalments with cash, cheque, eftpos, (debit your credit 
card, savings or cheque account) Centrepay or direct credit to the School’s bank account. Naracoorte 
High School’s account is BSB 105-043, Account No. 185012140 and the reference is the student’s name. 
	
School Card assistance (allowance of $322.00) is available to eligible families to use against their M&SC 
invoices. Please apply at  sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard or enquiries can be directed to Charlene Grant.

In December 2019 a poll was conducted by the Governing Council to seek the school community’s 
support to recover the unpaid fees, up to the full $480.00 through debt collection. We wish to advise that 
the poll was successful.
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school at any time if you have any problems with payments, as we 
are willing to negotiate and help wherever we can 

Charlene Grant – Finance Officer



5

INTRODUCING OUR NEW STAFF.....

Hi, my name is Douglas Fraser and I’ve just recently moved from 
Adelaide to Naracoorte to teach Maths and Science. I will be teaching 
Year 8 Science, Year 9 and 10 Maths, and Stage 1 Physics. Before 
coming to Naracoorte, I completed two placements at Mark Oliphant 
College and at the Australian Science and Maths School (ASMS). 
This is my first teaching position and I am very much looking forward 
to it. Before becoming a teacher, I studied Mechatronics Engineering 
at Adelaide University. My hobbies include video games, tabletop 
wargaming and anime. I very much look forward to my time in 
Naracoorte.

 SCHOOL BASED IMMUNISATION PROGRAM 
 
Year 8 and 10 students will receive immunisations this year.  Forms will be sent home next week 
with your student and need to be returned by Friday, 13th March. 
If you have any queries regarding the Immunisations please ring Community Health on 87628160. 
 
Year 8 students 
 2 doses of Human Papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine for male and female students on 2 separate visits. 
 1 dose of Boostrix vaccine (Diptheria, Tetanus and Whooping Cough) for all students given at the 

same time as the 1st HPV vaccine. 
 
Wednesday 26th February Year 8 information session 
Week 5, Term 1 
 
Tuesday 17th March  HPV Dose 1 (Gardasil) - male and female students 
Week 8, Term 1   Boostrix - Diptheria, Tetanus and Whooping Cough – for all students 
 
Thursday 24th September HPV Dose 2 (Gardasil) - male and female students  
Week 10, Term 3   
 
Year 10 Students   
 To receive Meningococcal B vaccine (Bexsero) on 2 separate visits 
 To receive Meningococcal ACWY vaccine (Nimenrix) on 1 visit 

 
Tuesday 31st March  Meningococcal B vaccine (Bexsero) 
Week 10, Term 1  Meningococcal ACWY vaccine (Nimenrix)   
 
Thursday 11th June  Meningococcal B vaccine (Bexsero) 
Week 7, Term 2    
 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES
Student absences can be reported to the School via the 

following:

•	 Email: dl.0786.absence@schools.sa.edu.au
•	 Skoolbag App
•	 Sentral Parent Portal 
•	 Telephone - 8762 1333 Fax: 8762 3452
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SENIOR 
DRAMA

Antipodean Postcards – on the road to Adelaide Fringe 
Festival 2020

AND THAT IS A WRAP, BUT NOT THE 
ENDING YET...

We’ll be back in early June 2020 performing 
Antipodean Postcards in Naracoorte at an 
exciting new venue. The same great cast, a few 
new songs and the same captivating storytelling 
of how we deal with the unexpected and find our 
way.

Firstly are the ‘thank yous’, these are not for 
the last line, because without their support this 
exciting opportunity would not have even gotten 
on the bus:
•	 Myles Higgs and Nathan Miles of Miles & 
Myles, for allowing us to use their exciting new 
play and for guiding us in their vision of such a 
beautiful piece of contemporary writing
•	 Martha Lott and all the staff and volunteers at Holden Street Theatres. What a beautiful 
setting to tell our story

•	Dr. Paul Tosch and all the staff and residents @ Lincoln 
College for making us feel so welcome and accommodating 
our ensemble
•	Our inspiration from Phil Grainger and Alex Flanagan 
Wright @ the Flanagan Collective & Gobbledigook 
Theatre’s. Their story telling is in our hearts and the 
imperative of telling stories has never been more serious.
•	Mr John Flint, our guru for the weekend, his patience and 
encouragement in what is a demanding work environment 
was magnificent. 
•	The family and friends who came to see our show, some 
multiple times. Wow, making a connection with our audience 
was this project’s destination which we are so proud to 
have achieved.
•	The friends and family who could not make the travels 
to the Adelaide shows, but none the less were there in 
our hearts. Your support over the last year has kept us all 
going. 

The amazing messages sent from around Australia, 
scrawled on the back of Retro Postcards shared with the 
cast are a sentiment to the importance of building and 
maintaining our story telling connection.
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The opportunity to take a well written 
new and exciting contemporary Australian 
play to 60th Anniversary Adelaide Fringe 
Festival has been a labour of love for the 
last 12 months. The creative team and 
talented cast worked to achieve this with 
style and sophistication. 

The Year 11 and 12 Drama students 
who have been dedicated to Antipodean 
Postcards have shown a high level of 
professionalism. Students spent the 
extended weekend in gruelling rehearsals. 
Every day polishing and refining, walking 
around the city together to promote their 
performance, participating in workshops, 
stepping out and meeting other artists 
from Australia and around the world. Then 

performing night after night to the top of 
their game. 

What a lot was packed into this last weekend 
and it’s hard to believe the hype and dazzle 
of performing has come and gone so fast! 
Yet, always the next performance project is 
just around the corner, the next concert, the 
next play, the next collaboration to create 
something new to share.

Berlinda Carroll
Drama Teacher
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KNOCKOUT CRICKET

On Monday the 10 of February, Lucas Bald, Remi Brown, 
Will Moorehouse, Bailey Aitken, Tom Ellis, Max Midwinter, 
Myles Bittner, Harry Schroder (Captain) , Lachie Pulford 
and Seb Volker travelled to Penola to compete against 
Penola High and Millicent High in the Open Boys Cricket. 
The first game was played between Penola and 
Naracoorte, Naracoorte won the toss and elected to bat 
first in overcast conditions. The two opening batsman 
were Lachie and Sebastian.  
Unfortunately, in the early overs of the game, Lachie was 
caught for a duck. Next to bat was Remi. Both Remi and 
Sebastian built a solid partnership trying to put Naracoorte 
into a winning position, both putting on over 20 runs each,  
Sebastian finishing with a well-deserved knock of 40 off 20 
balls. Remi also finished the innings with a nice little knock 
of 23 runs and was well supported by the other batters in 
the line-up with Naracoorte finishing with a final score of 
87 runs.
 After the small break between innings Penola went out 
to bat, with Sebastian taking the new ball and starting his 
first over of the day and finishing with 2/8 off his four overs.  The other opening bowler was 
Tom, getting an early run out in the second over, taking out one of Penola’s opening batsman. 
The Naracoorte team fielded well with some good catches and quick returns to the wicket.  
Unfortunately, Penola was too strong and reached the required total in the 11th over, but the 
game was played out to the end.  As this was a Knockout competition, the loss meant that 
Naracoorte did not play Millicent.   
A huge thank you to Jim Moorhouse for coaching and umpiring the game and to Ms Chant for 
supervising us on the day.

Lachie Pulford 
Yr 10 student
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INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING

On Friday the 14th nine students 
participated in the Interschool swim 
team in Mount Gambier. 

Students participated as part of the 
‘Combined Schools Team’ which 
consisted of students from Penola 
High, Millicent High, Naracoorte 
High, and Kingston Area School. 

Overall the team finished 6th, 
however there were some stand- 
out performances from some 
of our swimmers against tough 
competition. 

Ribbon winners were: Ella 
Longbottom 2nd Open Girls 
Backstroke, Chelsea Durant 3rd 
U/15 Girls Freestyle, Poppy Moyle-Read and Zoe Brown 2nd U/16 Girls Freestyle 
Relay and Ella Longbottom, Chelsea Durant, Lucy Koch and Emily Foster 3rd U/15 
Girls Freestyle Relay. 

A big thank you must 
go to Mandi Brown 
who attended as a 
parent helper on the 
day. 

It was a fantastic day 
and all students should 
consider participating 
next year.

Bronwyn Longbottom
Teacher
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Lions Youth of the Year 2020
On Monday 17th February, five Year 12 
students competed in the Naracoorte 
leg of the Lions Youth of the Year 
Quest. Ashlea O’Shaughnessy, Cleoni 
Trussell, Jamin Ireland, Jamie Sincock 
and Olivia Neagle had been preparing 
for the competition for many weeks, 
prepping their speech topics, practising 
impromptu presentations, as well as 
brushing up on their general knowledge. 
On top of this, all competitors had to 
submit a detailed application form, 
displaying their academic achievements, 
as well as skills in leadership, citizenship 
and sports over the past two years. 

On the day of the speeches, each 
student had a 45-minute interview with the judging panel, where they were asked a range of questions 
to verify their applications and test their general knowledge. 

In the evening members of the Lions Club, the judges, students, families and NHS staff gathered at 
Billy Macs to hear the students speak. The students were given two impromptu speech topics which 
tested their speaking skills and their ability to think on the run. The topics were around whether they 
thought technology was having a positive or negative impact and whether they believed climate 
change was real. It was clear that the students drew on a range of knowledge from subjects they study 
and information they have read previously to form their answers. 
They then went on to present their 5-minute prepared speech. Each student presented a very different 
topic and made efforts to persuade the audience to their point of view. The importance of encouraging 
young people to take on Agricultural pathways was made clear by Cleoni. Olivia spoke about the 

importance of removing the stigma associated with men’s 
mental health in rural communities. Ashlea encouraged the 
audience to ditch their passports and explore the beauty that 
Australia has to offer. Jasmin highlighted the importance of 
education for all, making a strong link to how lucky we are 
in Naracoorte to have the amount of access we do. Making 
connections and the importance of listening to elders in 
our lives was the focus of Jamie’s speech and she drew on 
personal experience to drive her point home. 

It was a very close competition as each student had clearly 
put their points forward in a passionate and persuasive way. 
Ross Gleeson of the Lions Club stated that the students were 
exceptional and that if these students are leaders in the future 
then we are in good hands. 

 Congratulations must go to all the students, with a special 
congratulations to Olivia Neagle who won the prepared 
speeches and was named the overall winner of the 
Naracoorte section of the Lions Youth of the Year Quest. 
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Australian Red Cross invited artists with 
disabilities, visual or hearing impairment, 
learning or intellectual disabilities to enter 
an original piece of artwork in recognition of 
International Day of People with Disabilities 
2019.  Two of Naracoorte High School’s 
students were encouraged and supported 
in submitting a piece of framed and canvas 
artwork.  The exhibition took place at the 
Millicent Public Library between the 2nd to 
13th December 2019.
We were fortunate enough with Alex Hunn 
winning the Youth Artist category for his 
recycled lids titled “Circular Elusion”.  It is a 
representation of all students regardless of 
shape, colour and size.  Alex won a $100 gift 

card, as did Naracoorte High, for purchasing of resources for disability programs. 
Well done Alex and thank you Donna for supporting him.

Carolynn Crouch
Aboriginal Community Education Officer

Red Cross - Creative Abilities Exhibition

The School received some wonderful feedback from the night about our students which we would like to 
share:-

“Cleoni made me so proud to work in agriculture, sharing some very important roles that are available to 
all walks of life and educating people of the vital importance agriculture has in our future. Ashley made 
me want to ‘put away my passport’ and see the wonders in my own backyard, which is so topical right 
now given the affects the bushfires are having on our tourism industry. Jamie made me cherish the 
conversations I get to have every day with all generations, reminding me how lucky I am to get to do 
this and to not take it for granted. Jasmin struck a chord with her debate on education, motivating me 
and making me want to do more to provide opportunities to all. Lastly, Olivia made me want to make our 
government accountable to the role they need to be playing in providing funding for men’s mental health 
in rural areas but also reminded me that it starts right here with us, today. 
So thank you, to the ‘class above’ of girl power. I have no doubt that they all have very bright futures 
ahead of them!”							     
								        Alana Davies, Senior Agribusiness Manager 

For anyone interested in participating in the Lions Youth of the Year Quest next year, please see Mrs. 
Trotter.

Hillary Trotter
Assistant Principal
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Top Three Non Fiction  

1. Youth Mental Health 
2. Stress and Young People 
3. MX : The Way of the Motocrosser 

Top Ten Fiction  
 
1. I Had Such Friends 
2. Diary of a Wimpy Kid 
3. Specky Magee  
4. This Shattered World 
5. The Boy Who Steals Houses 
6. The Dog Runner 
7. Things That Will Not Stand 
8. Soon 
9. The Hunger Games 
10. Twilight 

************* 

Top Three ‘Quick Reads’  

1. Where’s Wally 
2. Copycat 
3. First Light 

 Top Ten Premier’s Reading Challenge  

1. Diary of a Wimpy Kid : Dog Days 
2. The Dog Runner 
3. Diary of a Wimpy Kid: Old School 
4. Soon 
5. Diary of a Wimpy Kid : The Ugly Truth 
6. Diary of a Wimpy Kid : Greg Heffley’s Journal 
7. The Hunger Games 
8. Specky Magee & the Great Footy Contest 
9. Specky Magee & the Battle of the Young Guns 
10.  Twilight 

2019 Top Library Loans  

New Books   

Anita Miles, Library Manager 

Top Four Graphic Novels  

1. Maximum Ride 1 
2. Rurouni Kenshin 1 
3. Maximum Ride 8 
4. Drama 
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Dear parents 

At Naracoorte High School we aim to create a safe and supportive school community 
for everyone. 

You are an important part of our work to prevent bullying and 
to respond effectively if it happens.  Stopping bullying involves 
everyone.  

If your child talks to you about bullying: 

1. Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm response is 
important to allow your child to tell you all about the 
situation.  After they’ve told you their story, ask questions 
to get more details if you need: who, what, where, when.  
Although you may feel some strong emotions about your 
child’s experience, try to keep calm to avoid more distress 
to your child. 

2. Reassure your child they are not to blame. Many children blame themselves and 
this may make them feel even worse. You could say things like, ‘That sounds really 
hard to deal with. No one should have to put up with that.’ or ‘I’m so glad you told 
me. You should be able to feel safe at school; that’s not fair at all’. 

3. Ask your child what they want to do and what they want you to do. A critical part 
of your response is to avoid jumping in to solve the problem.  While it is natural to 
want to protect your child, helping them to find their own solution is a better option.  
It helps them feel they have some power in the situation. 

4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies. The website has tips and 
ideas for different bullying situations. One idea is to practise strategies at home to 
help your child feel more confident. 

5. Contact the school. Your child may be reluctant for you to do this, so discuss the 
idea and reassure them that the school would want to know and is able to help. 
Make an appointment to meet with your child’s teacher and, if you need to, ask to 
talk with the principal. Contact the school immediately if you have a concern about 
your child’s safety.   

6. Check in regularly with your child.  Keep the conversation going. It can take time 
to resolve issues, so check in regularly with your child about their experiences and 
their feelings.  Your ongoing support is important.  

If you are looking for support for yourself to deal with a bullying situation, you will find 
ideas on the Bullying. No Way! website for parents.  As well, please feel free to contact 
the school if you would like to discuss any aspect of our approach to preventing 
bullying. 

Thanks for your support to make Naracoorte High School a great school for everyone. 
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NARACOORTE HIGH SCHOOL 
CANTEEN ROSTER  

TERM 1 2020

					     *URGENT - Help Needed	

TERM 1

FRIDAY	 FEB	 21ST	 *
				    *

MONDAY	 FEB	 24TH	 Vicki Matters 0457 064 706			 
				    *

TUESDAY	 FEB	 25TH	 *
				    *

WEDNESDAY	 FEB	 26TH	 *
				    *

THURSDAY	 FEB	 27TH	 *
				    *

FRIDAY	 FEB	 28TH	 *
				    *

MONDAY	 MAR	 2ND	 *
				    *

TUESDAY	 MAR	 3RD	 *
				    *

WEDNESDAY	 MAR	 4TH	 *
				    *

THURSDAY	 MAR	 5TH	 SPORTS DAY
				    *
				    *

FRIDAY	 MAR	 6TH	 *
				    *

MONDAY	 MAR	 7TH	 *
				    *

TUESDAY	 MAR	 8TH	 *
				    *

CANTEEN DUTY 
ROSTER TIMES

Normal Shift  
Mon–Fri 9.30am–

2.15pm

Your attendance and punctuality, 
9.30 am until 2.15pm, would be 
appreciated. Should you find it 
impossible to attend on the day 
rostered, please try to change 

with another parent.  
Failing this, contact Deb at the 

Canteen on 87622604.  

Please park in the Staff Car Park 
at the end of the Senior School 

Building and sign in at the Front 
Office.

		  CANTEEN MANAGER
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EXPRESSIONS 
OF 

INTEREST:

Naracoorte High 
School will have 

8 week old pullets 
for sale at the end 

of Term 1. 

Expressions of 
interest to the 

NHS Front Office 
or telephone 
8762 1333
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 FRIDAY 27th MARCH, 2020
Harmony Day Children’s Festival

10am at the Naracoorte Town Square 
Local Schools & Pre-Schoolers performance 

Harmony Day Wish Festival

6pm at the Naracoorte Swimming Lake 
BYO Picnic tea or Canteen Available 

Write a wish on your floating paper lantern at sunset
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427 Army Cadet Unit Naracoorte 
 

Have you ever considered joining the ADF or are you looking to challenge yourself? Take the initiative and join a 
community-based youth development program that supports your urge to experience “different”. The Australian 
Army Cadets values are Courage, Initiative, Teamwork and Respect – to empower youth to achieve their potential. 
 
Through the Australian Army Cadets you can ... 
- learn life skills       - Attend Annual field camps 
- build resilience      - Make new friends 
- experience military skills training    - Challenge yourself 
- have the opportunity to fill a variety of leadership roles - Earn SACE points 
- and so much more!! 

Who can join? 

Girls and boys who are Australian residents, aged 13 years old (or turning 13 in 2020) but not yet 17, can become 
Army Cadets 

What night is Cadets on? 

427 Army Cadet Unit Parades Wednesday nights during school term 6.00 PM – 9.00 PM at Naracoorte High School – 
Stem Building 

How do I join? 

Register your attendance by calling CAPT (AAC) Drew Hamilton on 0438 174 477 or emailing 
427ACU@armycadets.gov.au 

You can also submit an expression of interest online by visiting https://www.armycadets.gov.au/how-to-join/join-
online-for-cadets/ 

Not Sure? Come along and try it for yourself! 

        427 Army Cadet Unit Naracoorte 
 Our Facebook page is a public page - sharing key details about upcoming events and training nights 
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TERM 1 2020 CALENDAR 
 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
Week 1 

 
Newsletter 

27/1 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 
 
 

28/1 
 

29/1 
 

30/1 
 

31/1 
 

Week 2 3/2 
NHS Swimming trials 

@ Naracoorte 
Swimming Lake 

4/2 
 

5/2 
 

6/2 
 

7/2 
 

Week 3 
 
 

10/2 
 

Open Boys Cricket - 
Penola 

11/2 
 

NHS School 
Photos 

12/2 
 

13/2 
Yr 8,9 & 10 

Standards Day 
 

Drama Excursion 

14/2 
Interschool 

Swimming Carnival 
 

Week 4 
Newsletter 

 
 
 

17/2 
 
Year 8 Camp  

 
Drama Excursion 

 
Lions Youth of the 

Year Quest 

18/2 
Open Tennis 

19/2 
 

20/2 
 

21/2 
 

Week 5 
 
 

24/2 
 

25/2 
 

26/2 
 

27/2 
 

28/2 
 

     Week 6 
 

2/3 
 

3/3 
 

4/3 
Governing Council 

AGM 6.30pm 

5/3 
 

NHS SPORTS 
DAY 

 

6/3 
 
 
 
 

Week 7 
 

Newsletter 

9/3 
ADELAIDE CUP 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 
 
 

10/3 
PE Surf Camp 

11/3 
 

12/3 
 

13/3 
 

Stableford Golf 

Week 8 
 

16/3 
 

17/3 
 

18/3 
Interschool 

Athletics - MGHS 

19/3 
 

20/3 
 
 
 

Week 9 
 

23/3 
NHS National Day of 

Action Against 
Bullying 

 

24/3 
 

25/3 
STUDENT FREE 

DAY 
 

26/3 
 

27/3 
 

Harmony Day 
 

Week 10  
 

Newsletter 
 
 

30/3 
 

31/3 
 

1/4 
 

2/4 
 

3/4 
 

 
 

Week 11  
 
 

6/4 
 

7/4 
Adelaide Athletics 

8/4 
 

9/4 
END OF TERM 1 

2.30 PM 
DISMISSAL 

 

10/4 
GOOD 

FRIDAY 
 

Please Note:   Proposed Dates are subject to change 
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